
 
 
Friday, April 17, 2020 
 

Coronavirus Update: Please maintain your physical distancing, stay one Luke Bryan (6 
feet) away from co-workers and citizens. It seems to be working in our state and we are 
continuing to flatten the curve as you can see in the graph below.  This week, Mayor Moore 
renewed a Stay at Home order and State of Emergency for the City of Franklin.  Please 
visit www.franklintn.gov/stayathome for information about the recent order.  The City has 
been on a stay at home order since March 24. There are also more resources on our COVID-
19 page:  www.franklintn.gov/covid-19.  The latest number of Coronavirus cases in 
Tennessee are 6,252 and in Williamson County there are 324.  There have been 691 
hospitalizations across the state.  For more information on the numbers go to 
www.tn.gov/health.   Also I have attached is a document that contains some great learning 
options that might be helpful to those of you with kids at home.  Virtual museum tours, 
virtual field trips and a 30-day activity calendar are a few of the resources cited. 

http://www.franklintn.gov/stayathome
http://www.franklintn.gov/covid-19
http://www.tn.gov/health


 
 

 
 

 
The Williamson County Health Department is offering FREE drive through testing for 
ANYONE who wants a test.  You do not have to have any symptoms to get the test (you also 
do not even need to be a Williamson County resident).   The Health Department have 
locations in Franklin and Fairview Monday through Friday from 9 a.m. through 3 p.m.  This 
Saturday (4/18), Williamson County Health Department will offer drive through testing 
from 10 a.m.-3p.m. at their office located at the County Complex on West Main Street in 
Franklin. See the addresses and phone numbers in the graphic. 
 
 
Our Communications Division continues to highlight many of our essential team 

members on social media. Pictured below 
are team members from Legal-Maricruz 
Fincher, Streets-Gene Woodard and 
Water Management-Keith Poyner.  We 
appreciate all the work our team is 
doing to keep serving the community. 
Keep up the good work! 



 

 

 

 

 
A nice thank you note from Alderman Scott Speedy. 
Just wanted to pass along how incredibly efficient Steve Grubb and the Streets 
department were in following up on a phone call and e-mail I received about a ‘concrete glob’ 
at the corner of Mack Hatcher & Lewisburg. I spoke with Chris Vernon on Tuesday and Chris 
e-mailed me pictures on Wednesday. Steve and his department had it removed by Thursday! 
I’m sure motorists and bicyclists will appreciate removing this safety hazard.—Thanks  
Scott  
 

That’s it for this week. In the coming week, we’ll be talking with city leaders and other 
community leaders to strategize on reopening the City and our local economy. That will 
include some changes in the way we are working, stay tuned for more information next 
week.  Thanks for all you do!  
 

 
 



 

 
Website:  www.franklintn.gov 
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